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From the Principal              Term 4 Week 2

Welcome back everyone for the last school term of 2013! How time gets away. It seems only yesterday we were beginning our school year.  We have a
very full Term 4 planned with student assessments, written reports, end of year functions and planning for the 2014 school organisation. The warmer
weather is definitely here. All our students are required to wear hats on the playground. Our rule “No Hat No Play” applies on all open playground areas.
Children who do not have a hat will have to play under the COLA areas. Please make sure your child’s hat comes to school with them. It is a sound idea
too, to make sure children have sunscreen applied before they arrive at school and that extra drinks are supplied in their lunch boxes during hotter weather.
We are very fortunate that our generous P&C and parent community have raised funds to ensure all our classrooms are air-conditioned. Thank you for
ensuring your children are in full summer school uniform. They really look smart.

Staff Changes

A huge thank you goes to Mr Dan Betts for effectively and efficiently leading and managing our school during my absence at the end of Term 3. Thank
you to Mr Andrew Brady for stepping up to relieve as Assistant Principal and managing Stage 3 while Mr Betts was relieving as Principal .Thank you to
Mrs Kerrie Stewart as well for also stepping up and managing Stage 1 in Mr Rob Steller’s absence. The school was in sound hands. We have some staff
changes for this term as well. Mr Rob Steller will remain on leave until 25th October with Mr Matthew Bradbury continuing the educational program for
2S. Mrs Kerrie Stewart will relieve as Assistant Principal for Stage 1 during this time. Miss Rae Campbell will not return to us this term and Miss Sally
Whatnall will continue with the educational program for 2C. Mrs Karen Keenan will also not return to us this term and Miss Chris Dos will continue the
educational program for KK. Mrs Jill Hunt is on leave at present and will return on 23rd October to take over 5/6HR for the full 5 days a week as Mrs
Young will leave us to make ready for the birth of her baby. Mr Andrew Kinniburgh is working with Gosford District Office over the next 3 weeks with
Mrs Michelle Green continuing the educational program for the Special ED class. During Mr Kinniburgh's, secondment Mrs Leanne Wiliame will relieve
in the capacity of Assistant Principal Support with the responsibility of managing all of our Special Needs students throughout the school. Mrs Lisa Mills
will return for 2 days a week after 14th November to share KMP with Mrs Chris Price. Mr Dan Betts will take leave around the 30th October for a period
of 3 weeks to be with his wife after the arrival of their baby. Mr Peter Smith will relive as Assistant Principal for Stage 3 during that time. A few changes,
but our students are very familiar with all of the teaching staff working in our school and as always the educational programs will continue for all students
without interruption.

NAPLAN 2013

Year 3 and 5 students will be given their NAPLAN result information letters this Wednesday. Please look out for these in your child’s bag. The school has
been able to access the NAPLAN results on the Department of Education and Communities Smart Data site to assess what our students knew and could do
and compare these results to other schools like us, schools in our Peninsula area, Hunter Central Coast Schools and against State results. Highlights for
NAPLAN this year are:

Year 5 girls (27 of our students) have improved by 36 scale points (Mean) from the 2012 data in the test aspect of Grammar and Punctuation.
 In growth, Year 5 girls are 53 scale points above the state average in the test aspect of Grammar and Punctuation.
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I will provide some more detailed analysis of the NAPLAN results in the next newsletter after all parents have received their child’s result letter. If you have
any questions or concerns about your child’s result information please do not hesitate to contact your the class teacher, stage manager or me, to discuss
these.

Selective High School applications for 2015

Applications for students seeking selective high school placement in Year 7 in 2015 will be available from 15th October 2013. Most parents are expected to
apply online at www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement.
 For parents without internet access, paper application forms will be available from the school from 22nd

October 2013. All students seeking Year 7 entry to a selective high school in 2015 will be required to take the Selective High School Placement Test on the
morning of Thursday 13 March 2014. Students in Year 5 now will be given a letter explaining the selective high school process and information and a form
to fill in and return to school outlining their intentions to proceed with an application on line or on paper, if internet access is not available. Information can
be found attached to this newsletter as well as on the calendar
date 15th October on our school website. Google Woy Woy Public School.

Disabled parking zones around the school

You would have noticed some newly marked disabled car park spaces around our school. We now have one in Park Road, 2 on Bowden Road and one
designated space in the teachers Bowden Road car park. We are a school with 70 special needs students and quite a few of these students travel with special
transport supplied by the Department of Education and Communities. Small mini buses and special taxis drop off and pick up these students, hence the
disabled car parking was requested  by the school from Gosford City Council for this reason. A number of parents with special needs children at our school
also need to park in these designated parks for easy drop off and pick up. To make it easy for everyone we have instructed the special transport vehicles to
drop off and pick up on the Bowden Road side of the school.  The special transport arrives on the Bowden Road side to drop off special needs students
between 8:15 and 9:00am and picks them back up from 2:30 – 3:00pm. Please make sure the spaces are available at these times for our special transport
drop off and pick ups. The disabled car space on Park Road is always available for parents picking up special needs students. Thank you for your support
with this matter.

New Additions

I hope you have all been doing the Colorbond add thing and admiring the new shiny Preschool roof. This is such a fantastic plus for our school. No more
leaks! The roof cavity on the Early Intervention classroom was cleared of debris and new insulation put in. Macca has been busy during the break tidying up
the grounds and making everything look ship shape. Thank you Macca. More scheduled maintenance is planned with the ramp entry on the Aboriginal
Community room being updated. Outside work will take place on the Early Intervention room and extra drainage will be put under the big COLA area to
make sure the rain water excess that runs into that area is getting away quickly. Some more new carpeting will go into the Administration Office block as
well. Lots of improvements to look forward to.

 

Parent Online payments

A new online payment portal linked to our school’s website has been launched. This will make it much easier for you to pay for school related payments.
This is a secure page hosted by Westpac. Expenses that can be paid on this site are Voluntary School Contributions, sales to students as in text books and
paper levy, excursions, sport, school events and visiting school shows. The site went live on 14th October 2013. To make a payment you log onto the School
Website. www.woywoy-pschools.nsw.edu.au

Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make a payment via Visa or Mastercard.  All payments are secure and the school receives student
payments receipted in the normal way. Please be aware that payment on line needs to be made by 6pm for the school to receive it the following business
day. Payments made after 6pm will be received by the school a day later.  Your credit/debit card details are not ever passed on to the school. I am sure this
process of school payments will make it much easier for busy families and bring our school payment system up to date with current business practice.

 

P&C 2014 Operation

At present our P&C run the Canteen and the Uniform shop as well as organising fundraising through term Discos, Mothers' and Fathers' Day stalls and
various other planned activities throughout a year. Numbers of P&C organisation personnel have diminished considerably over the last few years and with
our current President, Mrs Fiona Fry, off to America for the next 2 years there will be spaces left needed to run the Uniform shop, the Fundraising
committee and the Canteen. I am aware that many parents jump in with support and help with all the P&C activities we run, but if we do not have a
meeting quorum for P&C business, then our P&C would not be able to operate.  There has to be a formal meeting to be able to approve the business the
P&C want to do and to distribute the funds raised correctly. This is a legal requirement. Please get behind our P&C, become a member, take on a role.
There are generally 2 to 3 meetings a term which consist of 2 day time and 1 night time meeting and giving up around an hour a week to follow up on P&C
business, most of which can be done at home.  It would be a great loss to the school to lose the services of our generous P&C. How would we cope without
a Canteen or a Uniform shop? Think of the inconveniences for everyone. The P&C Annual General Meeting is coming up in the second week of November
on Thursday 14th. We need you so come along and support your school through the P&C.

 

2014 School organisation
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There is not much of the 2013 year left and it will soon be time to look at the school structure, set up and organisation for 2014. As our newsletter goes out
fortnightly now, it is important that I mention it is time for you as parents to give some thought about the placement of your children for the 2014 class
structures.  As always, it is important to remember that students are placed in classes to enhance their learning opportunities with sound teacher professional
knowledge backed up with assessment and work task results and classroom teacher observation expertise on the educational, social and emotional growth of
a child. We do welcome your input in this process if you believe there are extenuating circumstances that need to be considered when placing your child in a
class for 2014. If this is so, you are welcome to make an appointment to meet with me and discuss this matter. Alternately you can put your concerns in
writing and address the correspondence to me. Please always remember this process is totally confidential. A few very reasonable requests have already
been sent to me. This process will need to be finalised by the middle of November so we are ready to begin the class structure for 2014 and publish it before
the summer holidays.

 

Helpful tips for parents

Getting off the lounge

It's never been more important for children to get off the lounge and take a break in the great outdoors. You’ll find the benefits aren't just health-related.

Find out more: http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/wellbeing/development/why-your-child-may-learn-better

Premier’s Spelling Bee app

The app is free at Samsung apps and features two categories for junior and senior primary school aged children, with a number of levels that increase in
difficulty. Most adults would find the high levels in the senior category a challenge!

Find our more:  http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/about/mobile-applications/premier-s-spelling-bee

Getting organised

Mid-way into the month, you may be in need of a planner; or if you’re super-organised why not download
October’s?

Find out more:            http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/homework-tips/2013-homework-planner

Kids’ holiday camps

Do your kids have technology overload? Challenging adventurous activities - like rock climbing, kayaking and archery - help children and teenagers
develop independence, self-esteem and social skills. Watch the video for inspiration.

Find out more:  https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?v=615882415134701

Have a great week and please note the term calendar is attached to the newsletter for you.

Ms Ona Buckley

Principal

Good Grief:  Seasons For Grow

Woy Woy Public School is again offering the Seasons for Growth program starting Week 2 Term 4.

This program will be offered, initially, to Stage 3 children who may have experienced grief due to a significant loss.  This grief response may have been
triggered by a number of reasons including death
of a family member or friend; family separation or divorce and other significant changes to a child’s life. The program will be offered to Stage 1 and 2 in
2014.

This educational program teaches children strategies to help cope with change, loss and grief in their lives. It allows children to normalise change and helps
them to validate the feelings and emotions associated with change.  For the effectiveness of the program, it is a requirement that the children who attend the
course be 6 months after the event of grief taking place.  The children will meet peers in a small, confidential group accompanied by Mr. Sam Collins, a
trained facilitator. The main course runs over eight weeks, plus a celebration session, and will be conducted in school hours.

The application forms go out this week and need to be returned to Mr. Sam Collins as soon as possible.

If you would like more information on this valuable program, please feel free to contact Sam Collins or pick up a brochure from the front office or visit the
Good Grief Seasons for Growth website.

With thanks,Mr Sam Collins, School Chaplain

Cash Payments to School

Just a reminder that cash and cheque payments should be enclosed in a payment envelope and sent to your child's teacher. We understand that at times you
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will prefer not to send large payments with your child. The availability of on-line payments now may resolve this problem. Please be aware that the school
does not hold change and therefore the correct money will need to be enclosed in the envelope. Many thanks for your co-operation and support.

Centenary Signature Pavers

Thank you  to all who have  supported this project. The final order has been placed and the supplier has advised that we should expect delivery in early
December.

Aspire Reading Awards

Congratulations to the following students on receiving their reading awards.

75 nights 100 nights 125 nights

Allindria Jayabadi  KPM Taria Wright  KPM Olivia McLennan  KPM

  Brock Wiegold  KPM  

 

Year 6 Fundraising
 
On 19 September, Year 6 held a Milk Shake Day and made a profit of  $354.70.  Thanks once again to the school community for supporting Year 6 
Fundraising events and to the parent helpers who assisted on the day, it is  appreciated.
 
There are a few more planned events for this term, a Mufti Day on Thursday  24 October and “Fun Day” on Friday 29 November 2013.  Watch this space
for more  details about “Fun Day” closer to the event.
 
Year 6 Fundraising Committee
 

Community Announcements

Multicultural Cafe Friday mornings
The cafe is for parents from culturally diverse backgrounds to come along and share a coffee and their experiences. It is a relaxed social place for
multicultural parents  living on the Central Coast to come along and make new friends and gain access  to useful information.
 
As a welcome back to term 4, we will be holding a special morning tea with special guest speakers and cultural performances by the Pacifica group. Just 
bring along a plate to share, we hope to see lots of new faces there. 10am-12pm Woy Woy South Public School entry via The School  Mall.

Free Families Activities on Saturday

Free fun family activities are  being held every Saturday at Woy Woy South Public School during term 4,  and all families living on the  Peninsula are
invited to attend.

There will be NO activities on Week 1 of school but we will be back with some exciting new games and activities Week 2. Bring along a picnic and wear
something comfortable to run around in.  No  need to book, just show up on the day . Please enter through Waterloo St  gates. All children must be
accompanied by an adult.

Interested in volunteering? We are always looking for extra help  email: peninsulafamilies@gmail.com  Find us on facebook and stay updated with what is
happening every  week: Peninsula Families

 

P & C News

Term 4 Disco

Our Halloween Disco is Wednesday 30th October, proceeds from this disco go to Stage 3. Helpers are required on the night for both sessions.

P&C Membership

Unfortunately I will be leaving at the end of this year, as I will be going to America for two years. This is an exciting opportunity for my family, but sad
also to be leaving our wonderful school community. I am very passionate about keeping our P&C Association operating and I am asking you all to consider
joining and maybe taking on a small role. This will ensure that our school & children continue to benefit from funds raised.

Membership renewals are due at our next meeting; this is a small cost of $1. It is paramount that we
have members to keep our P&C operating; otherwise it would fold which in turn would see the closure of the uniform shop and our canteen.

This would be disastrous as the uniform shop would be outsourced and prices would increase significantly, as we keep all prices to a minimum with only
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adding between 50c - $2 on nearly all our items. The same would be with the canteen.

You need to be a financial member to have the opportunity to vote at our AGM in November, this is when all positions are up for nominations. The
positions are : President, Vice President, Secretary,
Treasurer, Canteen Co-Ordinator & Treasurer, Uniform Co-Ordinator & Treasurer, Fundraising Co-Ordinator.

If you are interested in any of these positions and have any questions please come see me, I am
always in the CA Room on Mondays from 9.00-9.30am after the uniform shop closes or why not come along to our next meeting.The P&C Association at
our school can only operate if we have people that are willing to give a little of their time.

Please consider joining as our main focus is raising funds for our school that not only benefit the school but our children also.

Canteen News

Roster

Monday 14/10 Lucy Monday21/10 T.Watson

Tuesday 15/10 M.Channon Tuesday 22/10 L.Jobson

Wednesday  16/10 V.Hyde Wednesday  23/10 F.Fry

Thursday 17/10 Sarah Thursday 24/10 Helper
needed please

 Friday 18/10   K.Willoughby  Friday 25/10  Alison

Helpers are needed for the disco on Wednesday 30th October in the canteen. You can leave your name in the canteen. Thank you.

The Uniform Shop

Opening times :

Monday   8.30am – 9.00am
Thursday 8.30am – 9.00am

Please note:There are order forms available at our school office, you can leave orders and payment in an envelope at the office and these will be completed
and delivered to your child’s class. We have stocked up ready for summer.  Summer tunics size 10 & up have been redesigned. Hats are also available from
the canteen every day. Payment is by cash or cheque only.

If you have any unwanted uniform, that you are willing to donate please leave in the CA Room, these are sold for $5.

Our next meeting

Thursday 17th October – 9.30am CA Room

Regards, Fiona Fry P&C President

 

Downloads

WWPS Term 4 Planner

Disco Flyer

Selective School Placement Process

Selective Schools Application ProcessBeachside Centre Program

Kids Day Out 2013 Flyer

Salvation Army Will Preparation
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woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

Address: Cnr Park & Blackwall Roads

Woy Woy, NSW, 2256

Phone: 02 4341 3555

Fax: 02 4344 3927

Email:

Web:
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